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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

December 4, 2017
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Vice-Chairman Reuben at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben were present. Villar was absent.
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Vice-Chairman Reuben stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also, present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Robert A. Schwarz

Field Engineer



A. Steven Fabietti

Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant
It was moved by Barse and seconded by Errickson that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on November 20, 2017 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Merighi that Resolution No. 2017-114, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $61,491.32”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-115, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $217,545.36”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-116, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing Municipal Unit Purchasing pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-12, under State contracting procedures…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-117, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority establishing allocation dates for the Landis Sewerage Authority for the 2018 administrative year…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-118, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority establishing regular meeting dates of the Landis Sewerage Authority for the administrative year beginning February 5, 2018…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-119, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority designating the official newspapers…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-120, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the award of an alternate method contract with Mutual of Omaha Insurance to provide Life, Accidental Death and Dismemberment and Long-Term Disability insurance…” be adopted.  Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-121, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority amending the Preliminary 2018 Budget Resolution No. 2017-102…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-122, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority summarizing allocation activity through the close of Allocation Round 172…” be adopted.  Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Merighi that Resolution No. 2017-123, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the Executive Director to award a contract to B & H Contracting, Inc. in the amount of $2,998,000 for the Sears Pump Station and Force Main Improvements…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”. Barse abstained.

Vice Chairman Reuben asked if there were any questions and Thomas Merighi said that he had questions. Thomas Merighi asked about the cost and why it is so much. Dennis Palmer stated that the purpose of the contract is to give us another 50-70 years because the existing station was designed in 1949 and in operation in 1950. It handles all the way from the Oak Road Pumping Station and the whole area on that side of North Vineland other than the Industrial Park. Nothing meets todays codes. Our engineers went through this and said as soon as you touch anything you have to meet today’s code. This is a very complex project and a major overhaul of the entire station so we can get another 50 years. The force main that leaves the station is too small and it will be replaced with plastic and it will extend about 2,000 feet. The station will also be flood proof. The Little Robin Stream is underground and the whole area slopes to that. Sears floods and we’ve almost had the water come into the door of the pumping station. We’re going to raise the pumping station higher with controls and weather proof panels on top of the slab. This is a significant upgrade and very complicated.
Steve Errickson asked if the contract had been awarded and Dennis stated that it was all subject to this resolution. He owes us his insurance, manning report and bonds before the contact is awarded. We sit down and have a signing ceremony and then we issue a Notice to Proceed. 

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-124, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority allocating sewerage capacity for Round 172 for the Industrial Classification…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
Perry Barse went on the record to say that his vote to abstain on the previous resolution was not because of the project but because of a client relationship with one of the sub-contractors.

Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that we took care of several housekeeping items which makes re-organization easier. We had a second meeting with the Teamsters and it came off very well. The outcome of that meeting is the issue of healthcare. We have the broker coming in on Wednesday for a Q & A with the employees to make sure they have a comfort level with the plan we are looking to go to. 
We awarded the Sears contract and I accepted the award for First Water from New Jersey Water. Tomorrow at 10:30 we open up bank proposals. We put an RFP out and it was in the newspaper and we also mailed it to four local banks for our banking services. We had a long relationship with Sun but we were informed that the new bank is going to acquire them some time in the first or second quarter and now was the time to pull the trigger to see if we could get the best price for our services. 
Field Engineer

Bob Schwarz reported that work began in the Industrial Park South on DeMarco Drive where the contractor is installing 10” PVC pipe and will go onto Garden Road in approximately one week for the proposed truck wash and fuel station.
Work continues on Landis Avenue between Delsea Drive and West Avenue where they are replacing sidewalk and other improvements.

Work also continues on Wheat Road between Delsea and West Avenue which is a County project.
We will be meeting with the owner of the Ramada Inn to discuss widening of the road and the easement of the Ramada Inn Pump Station project.
Also, we met with the owner of the property at Mill and Landis Avenue for another easement and we will start discussions to obtain the easement.
Solicitor:   
Steve Fabietti reported that we are working on the Sears Eminent Domain issue and we are working with Dennis on the Teamsters negotiations. Bob has copied me on 1921 West Landis Avenue where we are negotiating an additional easement. Steve asked if they had responded to the letter and Bob stated that he was going to call him and I will follow up this week to make sure he got the letter and he would give us his business address and we could incorporate that into the deeded easement which is important for reporting purposes. 

Dennis stated that we received the OPRA request dismissal and Steve stated that we did our part and it’s closed and that’s not to say that there can’t be a further request for follow-up information. We’ve provided our response and have not heard any further.
Chairman:  No Report
Issues and Correspondence:  None
Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Stan Chilson will be here on December 14th and we will be going through one last review of the plans and specifications for the upgrade to the treatment plant. Next meeting, I will have a motion authorizing us to go out to advertise for bids. It’s a good time of the year to put it out and bid openings would probably take 60 days because there is a lot of equipment to price so it will be some time around the end of February. Bob talked about the easements and wrapping up the upgrades to the Ramada Pumping Station and we’ll move on to the next which is upgrades to some of the other stations. Bob and Anthony are working on a liner spec because some of the pipes in the Industrial Park were put in many years ago. We had a collapse up there so we want to line it and make sure it’s not an acid attack and line it and make sure it’s good structurally for another 40 or 50 years.
Budget/Finance:   

Dennis stated that we did the adjustment tonight and even thought the number does not affect the budget Trenton wanted that number to the City pulled out separately even though it’s coming out of the operating budget.
Human Resources: 
Dennis reported that there is nothing but labor negotiations. We had an acknowledgement of a number of different things and Wednesday will be a time for Q & A in this room and staff can deal with the health insurance.
Public Relations:  
Dennis stated that he sent out a press release that we received the One Water award and also, they put out a booklet and we have a picture of our field where we are doing the habitat work. A lot of people have been very interested. Audubon is enamored with the site so that’s great. John Park, one of their top people came down for a second or third time when we had the last meeting. I sent it off to the weekly newspaper and we’ll see if get any coverage.
Insurance Committee:  
Carol Ricci reported that tonight we passed the resolution for Mutual of Omaha which have kept their rates steady for a two-year contract for Life and Long-Term Disability Insurance. We also had great news from New Jersey Manufacturer’s Insurance. Our Experience Mod dropped even further than what we thought it was going to be from 1.026 to .877. We thought it was going to be .925 which is really great and it will possibly result in a $20,000 to $25,000 reduction in Worker’s Comp premium. However, there is a slight uptick in the State rates but he is still confident about the premium. It will be up for action next meeting.
Allocations/Administration:  
Dennis stated that we took action on a large customer that will be a nice acquisition for the Authority.
Old Business: None
New Business:  None
Adjournment: 

At 6:31 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson  and seconded by Barse that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.






THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
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G. STEVEN ERRICKSON, Secretary
